Minutes of the Business Meeting of the Southeastern Chapter of the 
Ecological Society of America
9 April 2010
Crown Plaza, Asheville, NC
Attending: Brian McCarthy, David Vandermast, Malia Fincher, Jim Fralish, Jim Luken, Jackie White, Cliff Hupp, Brenda Wichmann, Diane DeSteven, Nicole Welch, Tom Wentworth, Alan Weakley, Claudia Jolls, Dean Cocking, Heather Griscom, Conley McMullen, Mike Held, Julia Stutzman, Ben Gahagen, Eric Purdy, Karl Gorzelnik, Kimberly Bolyard, Michael Dennis, Whitney Ruppel, Julie Barker, Amanda Rotella, Morgan Marsh, Neil Billington, Frank Day, Lisa Kelly, Howard Neufeld
Joel Gramling, Chair of the Southeastern Chapter of the Ecological Society of America (SE-ESA) called the meeting to order at 12:45 pm. 
The minutes from the Summer 2009 chapter meeting at the Annual Meeting of the Ecological Society of America on August 5th 2009 in Albuquerque were reviewed and approved. 

Tom Wentworth welcomed the Southeastern Chapter to the ASB meetings.

Joel Gramling gave a brief report of his activities as the Chair.  Both the Chair and Secretary/Treasurer (Howie Neufeld) had served out their terms, and elections were held to replace both people.  David Vandermast, from Elon University, in NC, was elected Chair and Jackie White, from UNC-Chapel Hill, was elected secretary/treasurer.  Each position is for a two year term.  

Howie Neufeld, outgoing Secretary-Treasurer, distributed copies of the current budget for the chapter.  He highlighted a recent transfer of funds from the Chapter’s general account to the Quarterman-Keever account that resulted in both the Odum Award and Quarterman-Keever accounts having balances in excess of $10,000.  There were no reports of any chapter members passing away this past year.
Old Business

No one had any old business to discuss.
New Business

There was discussion of the low turnout of southeastern chapter members for the business meeting held at the ESA annual meeting.  High costs were cited as one reason (up to $29/lunch!).  One suggestion was to hold a mixer, or move the meeting to earlier in the ESA meeting, since some people leave the national meeting early.  Another suggestion was to hold an after-session mixer, but that might be too expensive; someone suggested holding it offsite.  There was talk that the ESA schedule is so tightly packed that there is no time for such a meeting.  Perhaps the chapter could help subsidize the lunch in order to hold down costs and attract more people.  In the end, having a subsidized lunch meeting met with the most agreement.
The chapter discussed the Vice-President position.  It was also a point of discussion at the previous national meeting.  The duties for this position need to be clarified.  Diane DeSteven volunteered to be a point of contact for this discussion.

The webpage needs a lot of work.  It is out of date, no one is in charge, and it does not reflect what the chapter is currently doing.  ESA has moved to using Drupal, which is an open source web page management tool.  We need to migrate to that platform also.  One suggestion was to put the Vice-President in charge of the webpage.  Another was to spend some funds to hire a student to get the page in shape.
We discussed declining attendance at the chapter meetings held at the ASB meetings.  Perhaps we should have a booth at the ASB meetings.  There is no cost if the organization is a non-profit.  It would have to be a manned booth, which would require volunteers.  Other suggestions were to focus on student members.  Why would students want to join our chapter?  Maybe we need a project to attract them.  

The idea of field trips came up again, but there was consensus that times have changed, and it’s hard to get people to come on these, especially when they are not held in conjunction with the ASB meetings.  Someone suggested we compile internships and other opportunities for students on the webpage.  Maybe hold workshops instead of field trips.  Suggestions for workshops included: Introductory GIS, Multivariate statistics, Mushroom ID, Cooking with edible plants of the SE, Taxonomy, and Soils.  Someone also suggested the chapter get a Facebook page.  

We could use some of our funds for a workshop at ASB.  We also need to think about getting ideas for chapter sponsored symposia for both ESA and ASB.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:30 pm.
